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FIRST WITH THE NEWS

You read it here first – STEVE ALLEN, together with Dennis Jones have entered the 2011 Boston Marathon.  With Alex going along as team manager, they’ve every chance of a successful time in the States.

DEAL OR NO DEAL

The owners of that rundown Victoria Park Harriers Clubhouse charged £100 for hiring it out to the RWA for our National 20K.  They agreed this sum, then tried to up the price to £200 as the date approached.  Thankfully RWA Championship Secretary PETER MARLOW refused to back down and the original deal held good.  It’s a warning that they might be looking for more cash in future.  As for the place... well it looked as though the vandals had broken in – and done the decorating!

YOUR SAY

At the National 20K in Victoria Park our National Coach ANDI DRAKE and National Mentor MARTIN RUSH were available to listen to your views/opinions about our National Squad set-up and answer questions.  Thanks lads!  Indeed what a course for inspiration, as every circuit saw walkers head towards that vast Olympic Stadium...just less than 2K away.  One big name not there was 1978 Commonwealth Games Champion walker OLLY FLYNN, who sent his apologies as he was double-booked.

FUTURE SECURED

Ilford AC have clinched a deal regarding the freehold of their Winter Headquarters at Chigwell Row.  The money raised to ensure a permanent Ilford AC presence in that village came via the Edgar Moon Fund, a donation from Edgar’s son and most generous donations from current and past Ilford AC members...for which the Club has issued true words of thanks.  There will be an opening ceremony to celebrate this. In the meantime, suggestions are being sought as to the name of the site. Obviously one thinks of the historical connection with the late Edgar Moon, who was ‘Mr Chigwell Row’. Please let us know of any suggestions you might have?

ADVISES SUE CLEMENTS

Hi Dave,


Thought you would be interested to see that the National Race Walking Centre is being profiled in the current edition of e-inspire (UK Athletics).


Sue

BY THE WAY
What do you call people who pay a fortune for tiny bottles of water?  Try spelling EVIAN backwards?

A Ryanair flight was forced to make an emergency landing.  The crew remained professional throughout....they offered seat belts to passengers for a £5 additional charge.

Proofreading is my worst enema.

Funny one liners from Twitter!

[image: image2.wmf]
“RABBIT RABBIT RABBIT”

Perhaps Chas & Dave should have performed at the National 20K prize presentation, for that’s what we got. Mind you, that London-based act has now split up.  But we got plenty of ‘rabbit’ during our prize giving.  It’s probably the rudest display that can be remembered for ages, as President PAM FICKEN, Championship Secretary PETER MARLOW and Immediate Past President GLYN JONES continually battled – yes battled – to gain attention. There was continuous chatter/natter, as athletes were called out to get their just rewards.  If you fancy a good matter at presentation time...then bugger off outside and have it!  The behaviour was appalling, and that’s no over-statement.  Those award winners (main race and undercard, individuals and team members) had worked hard for their moment of attention at the front...so they should have got it.  More established readers can remember when the later JOHN BURNS conducted awards ceremonies...nobody dared to speak out of turn then!

EMAILS KAREN ‘PADDY’ BAILEY

Dear Dave,


Having read the latest edition of the Essex Walker,  too would like to offer my congratulations to the new Met. Pol. Annual Dinner Secretary, my good friend Haley Mattinson for a great evening! I know the hard work involved in co-ordinating this event especially when The Job is so demanding for one’s time and I feel proud to have played an integral part in keeping it going!  I hope next year will also be a ‘Sell-Out’ which will be indicative of Haley’s hard work!


I would also like to express my sincere condolences in the passing of Mr. Phil Collins.  I had occasion to write and receive a number of letters from him, in which he made references to Nijmegen and Race Walking alike and of course the Job, he being a Retiree for some years.  He seemed a warm and kind gentleman with a great sense of humour and I would love to have met him.  I will treasure his letters for years to come.


I look forward to future publications of the Essex Walker!


Regards


Karen (Paddy) Bailey,   MPWC (Retired!)

GET WELL SOON

A leading official missing from Victoria Park was Essex County AAA President and Chairman PETER CASSIDY (also our reigning Essex Indoor Mile silver medallist).  Unfortunately his health had a setback and he was admitted to Basildon University Hospital. 
MUCH NOTICE

The 2011 National 50K will be held later in the year...September, so there’s more time to get your training in!
GREAT DAY FOR ESSEX TEAMS


The RWA National 20K came onto ‘our patch’ on April 11th as it was held on the usual Victoria Park circuit.  As it was billed as a National Championship and a Commonwealth Games Trial, one expected to see a few high-ups from within Athletics’s administration on show.  Hmmm! It was always going to be a tall order to get qualifying times on a course with a rise, and adverse camber in places which forced walkers to ‘walk wide’ so adding to distances covered...and on a course with a rough surface with dust and rubble on it in many places.  When AMOS SEDDON won a European Games Trial race in 1974 and ROGER MILLS that dramatic ‘last ditch’ Olympic Games Trial in a 1980 deluge, they used a larger course.  But still conditions were none too good.  But in those days our top men just rolled-up their sleeves and got on with it.  “Its the same for them all” they used to mutter.  True.  Nowadays, the top walkers expect better conditions to match those seen when they race abroad.  And they aren’t getting them.  What an image we now have, for this was – as stated – a National Championship and a Major Games Trial event.  We met in the usual austere changing rooms of Victoria Park Harriers.  As far as the men’s side was concerned, they were dusty, dismal and there was no towel in the gents.  Indeed, in the only 2 cubicles for pre-race use, there was no toilet paper either...and nobody from the host club about to ask about getting some.  We walkers just put up with crap...and that’s what we get don’t we? No wonder our top performers like so much to race in mainland Europe.  Having said that, there is no criticism of the organisers.  They just get what they can.  Indeed Olympian Peter Marlow himself recently commented on the lack of good UK courses nowadays.  It’s difficult to get better than what we have to put up with.


The race itself did not make a spectacle, as from early stages in many parts of the field, long gaps opened-up with walkers pounding away in isolation. Where were all those middle-order duals of yesteryear?  Indeed there was a massive 13 minutes gap between 6th and 7th places – what does that do to enthuse spectators?  No wonder some drifted off.


Quite a number of competitors dropped out..more than were pulled.  The conditions and course just did not seem to enthuse many.  Mind you, even in 2010, “it’s still the same for them all” isn’t it?.  Of the 31 finishers in the men’s race, most (19) took outside of 2 hours, with just 12 bettering this time.  In the 60s/70s, even Club walkers would not be going outside of 2 hours....indeed very few ever did. Both KEN LIVERMORE and myself recalled how rare it was to hit 2 hours...and we both remembered how disappointed we felt when doing so for the first time.  It’s now the 2 hours plus brigade that are really keeping this event going...and how we need them.


4 got the chop: Paul Evernett, Mark Wall, Stephen Crane and Estle Viljoen in the ladies event. Mark is one of the most positive persons you could ever meet...for genial Mark joked that his 5 cards was a personal best.  He’s  truly determined and was  already talking positively of having a really good 100 miles in the 2011 Centurions Centenary Year, and of recording a time to propel him up Leicester Walking Club’s Centurion rankings (which contains an impressive 44 names).  And it was good to see 5 times Olympian CHRIS MADDOX giving us all support wasn’t it?  It was also good to see former Essex and Basildon AAC leading light OLLY CAVIGLIOLI giving his support.


It was a ‘red letter day’ for Colchester Harriers, who stormed away with the team trophy as their trio came in 2nd/3rd/4th. Defending champions Ilford came 2nd team, despite losing PHIL BARNARD and FRANCISCO REIS along the way. For both it just wasn’t their day, and Francisco has never really liked Victoria Park – even in his heyday.  Ilford were one of 2 Clubs (SWC the other) closing in 2 teams.  Among many retirements, Steyning’s protagonist DARRYL STONE dropped out...and it’s a long while ago that he last chose to leave a race.  Ilford retained the Nijmegan Shield, being the 1st Club closing in 4 walkers.  This trophy was once awarded for the 1st Club closing home a declared team of 8 in our National 20 Miles.  Time change!


Many Essex Walker readers were there, both officiating (organising, timekeeping, judges running, board writing, course measuring etc) helping (i.e. water station, refreshments counter etc,) competing and supporting those hardy entrants as they battled on.  We thank all for attending, as when top races come this close to our circulation area, it really should be supported....and it was!


1
T. Bosworth

Ton

91.06

2
Dan King


CH

92.52

3
L. Finch


CH

93.38

4
Dom King

CH

93.48

6
S. Davis


Ilf

96.17

14
S. Uttley


Ilf

122.50

15
D. Kates


Ilf

123.47

19
S. Pender

EH/Ltn
127.44

22
P. King


BH/Ltn
129.55

23
E. Shillabeer

Ilf

130.42

26
D. Sharpe

Ilf

134.50

28
R. Powell


EH/Ilf
137.33

Teams: 1. Colchester Harriers, 2. Ilford, 3. Birchfield Harriers.

Nijmegan Shield; Ilford AC

EMAILS BILL SUTHERLAND BEM

Hi Dave, 

Sorry we didn't get a chance to speak to you at length but we had to leave early.  Well having not been to a RWA National and Commonwealth Games Trial for ages I've got to say I was greatly saddened to see the poor depth we presently have at International level, with a massive improvement required in choice of venue.   Many congratulations must go to young TOM BOSWORTH of Tonbridge AC who won his first National Championship in an outstanding time on the first occasiopn he has competed over 20Kms.     The top walkers need to race much more to gain the necessary experience and maturity needed to race at major International Championships.   In the 70's I used to race 40-50 times a year on average against allcomers.  We never complained about the surface or hilly courses but used that as an extra challenge.  I wonder today what they would think of walking at Gomersall in Yorkshire,  Gravel Hill , South Croydon (National 20 Mls) or Redditch (RWA 20 Kms National in 1972).  In the South Croydon race the road was resurfaced with fresh tarmac the day before and in the race held in 80 degrees heat it stuck to the soles of your shoes!  I saw little spirit on the side of the road at Victoria Park, no commentary so no one other than the walkers and families and friends knew what was going on.  No programmes or information sheets to give to the public. Nothing was said at the start to announce the importance of the race this year either.  Thank heaven we have the likes of Ron Wallwork, Organiser Supreme and George Nibre, Supremo on the Think Tank because our Great Sport needs an urgent overall in presentation and public appeal to bring it in line with the 21st Century.  Thanks again for all you personally do and Tony Perkins to keep our great sport alive. 


Yours in Sport,


Bill SUTHERLAND - Commonwealth Games Bronze Medallist 1970
ESSEX WALKER

That’s STEVE ALLEN, who on the day many were giving it their all at Victoria Park in the National 20K Championship, was tacking a harder challenge.  He completed the 4th Essex Walker Challenge, organised by the Long Distance Walking Association.  Steve covered the testing 27 miles in a commendable 4 hours and 58 minutes.

REVEREND D.H.A. CHRISTIE-MURRAY R.I.P

Not one with any Essex connections, as far as we know, but one who was greatly admired by many of our readers. David Christie-Murray became Centurion No. 155 by completing the London-to-Brighton-and-Back race (104) miles in 1951, passing through 100 miles in 19.31.51 on route to a 20.35.25 finish.  At the time of his death, he was the Centurion with the 2nd lowest number (155)..the only member with a lower number being No. 148 – Cliff Royal – the ukulele player who is a most active member of the George Formby Appreciation Society (and who had booked his tickets for the Centurions Centenary Dinner in 2011 at the House of Commons).  David came to a Centurions AGM, at Holloway, only a few years back.  When he qualified in 1951, among those also gaining membership of the Centurions was the late and Great HARRY CALLOW (171), who passed 100 miles in 23.20.04 and called it a day at that point.  That 1951 race was sponsored by the now defunct Sunday Dispatch newspaper.  45 entered, 25 completed 100 miles and 20 went the full distance.   21 became new members.   One of those was C.G. EVANS of Leicester Walking Club who became member No. 158 in 20.04.13 (20.49.08 at the finish) and was to repeat his feat on another 10 occasions.  It was won in 18 hours and 46 minutes by Belgrave Harrier A. J. STIRLING-WAKELEY who, at the time, became only the 2nd athlete to sin such events on both road and track (the other being Tom  Hammond No.10, who had achieved this feat in 1907 and 1908).  It was a remarkable day for Jack, as just 4 hours after finishing and having his bath and short nap, he was in his working clothes (full evening dress) as he took his position as chief percussionist in the orchestra pit of the Royal Opera House in Covent Garden.  As he struck up an opening drum roll for the overture of the 5-and-a-half hour long Wagnerian epic ‘Die Meisteringer’, there was still over an hour to go for those poor souls still slogging it out on the road to qualify as Centurions.  When he finally got back to his Wimbledon home, he’d been awake (apart from a short post-race nap) for 36 hours....as he’d attended a rehearsal under the watchful eyes and ears of Sir Thomas Beecham at 1 pm on the previous day!

It was all back in 1951, and we record our condolences to the family of David, who was a SWC member for  77 years. 

A tribute from SANDRA BROWN is published below

Hi Dave,

It was very sad that David CM died recently.  He had been in hospital since around new year and his wife was hoping and looking forward to having him home soon.  He was 96 and had an amazingly full, varied and busy life, writing many books, lecturing in the USA, active in many societies....in addition to his professional work and private interests like walking and boxing (he was a boxing blue at Oxford) David and I corresponded over many years and he made a great input to the SWC book.  I only began to visit him and Sheila in the last couple of years, and she said how much he loved to hear and talk about his walking experiences and friendships.  Colin and I went together to see him, and he loved that.  Unfortunately Colin could not make the memorial service as he had a hospital appointment himself that day.  Peter Selby and I attended. Sheila had asked if I would speak about David’s sporting interests and I did so with great pleasure, quoting his own words to convey how much it had meant to him, not least to become a Centurion.  The family mentioned his Centurion status in the obits.  I mentioned that David had qualified in the Cs 40th anniversary year (when I was 2) and how sorry we are that he will not be with us to mark the centenary next year.

Warm regards,

Sandra.
MARY JACOBS RIP

We regret to report Mary’s death.  Mary was widow of the late REG – that well known timekeeper and recorder who attended many events.  Indeed the REG JACOBS TROPHY, put up in his memory, goes annually to the Club fielding most athletes in our Winter Victoria Park Open Meeting. Mary was aged 81 years.
CASE CLOSED

Ms. SAHA MAMOOD, who in February pleaded guilty to causing death by careless driving, (in respect of the road accident involving Laurence Dordoy RIP), returned to Court in March for sentencing. She received 9 months jail (suspended for a year) 240 hours community service, ordered to pay £750 costs and was banned from driving for 2-and-a-half years.

STEVE KING’S EMAIL TO TONY PERKINS

Hi Tony,


Hope that you and your family are doing well and enjoying Easter.  Thank you for passing this on it me.  Very sad to hear the fuller details of how it happened and it certainly brings it home again when you look at the photo of Laurence with the article.  I do agree with the judge that nothing could punish someone more than the memory and knowledge and conscience about having been responsible for the tragedy.  How sad it is to that Hilda has passed.  Roger did a wonderful job in taking care of her and I certainly hope he is able to get away for a while and get some recreation time.  I just heard from Karen (Embleton) today so I will pass on this article to her too.  She’ll be moving to Penang fairly soon I understand, after living in Phuket for a few years now. I did commentate at the World Masters 10kms walk in Kamloops and there were a few Brits that I got to speak with – John Hall and Lisa Langford’s (Kehler) Mother.  Please give everyone my best and keep up the tremendous work you do.


TRI to keep FIT, Steve

EMAILS FORMER INTERNATIONAL
 DON COX

Hi Mate,


Please pass on this rip off.


I raced in the Diss Duathlon last week, 5/30/5, first in my age (60 plus) 62nd out of 150 starters, had a good bike but poor running as not a lot of running in training, 1.50-05, any way I was going to do the London Duathlon, but was knocked backwards by the fee, £99.00 yes £99.00, pass the word not to do any high priced events, someone is getting very rich.  I have been doing road races at Hogs Hill or time trails at about £7.00, doing the DRAGON RIDE (190k) in the BRECON BECONS for £25, that includes good and T. Shirt, back to race walking get out there and get the miles in, nothing more, do the work, no point sitting round a table and talking, get out there and WALK, WALK, WALK.  20 Miles on a Sunday morning and 20 miles in the afternoon, the only way, walkers are getting to soft.


Don Cox

HI-HO SILVER

We congratulate Loughton’s JOHN BORGARS and his good lady on celebrating their Silver Wedding Anniversary.

TAXI!

Which 3 England Captains have turned out for Scunthorpe United? Answer: Ray Clemence, Ian Botham and Kevin Keegan? Yes, all 3 played in their first team at some stage of their sporting careers...but only one ever hailed STEVE ALLEN’s black cab... that’s the latter who was a ‘fare’ on April 16th. Walkers look forward to seeing his cab at our races, as like former fellow London cabbie ALEC ROSS, Steve’s noted for giving walkers lifts from venues – without putting his meter on!  Which big name will be next?
WRITES PAUL NIHILL MBE

Dear Dave,


In recent years I have written 2 books – ‘The First Ten Years’ and ‘On To 21’. Both were for my family only.  I said that I would not go further but I have had a change of mind and have just completed the first chapter of a new book with documents my sporting career, starting with my first race on 23rd June 1948.


With the state of British race walking as it is today I can confidently say “There’ll never be another” (Max Miller).


I have listed all my races – running/walking – all 748 of them, half of them wins!  I am very proud of what I achieved and I’d like to share my story.  I’ll keep you posted.


Hope all is well.  Paul.

NEW WEBSITE ADDRESS

Ilford AC have a new website, which is www.ilfordathleticclub.co.uk
AND THEY GET PAID FOR IT

“And the score is nil-nil, just as it was at the beginning of the game”.

Mike Ingham (Radio 5 Live)

EMAILS STEVE ALLEN

Dave,


I am amazed by the decision and wonder who has made it.  How  many did they expect - I was actually surprised at how many Southern based athletes were actually going up.  Thompson, LIghtman, Pender, Flint and myself plus presumably Scott that I know  of.  Just from my knowledge there are also John Constandiou, Sarah Lightman and Mark Byrne plus presumably Paul Evernett and perhaps Steve Arnold and Chris Berwick as well as a contingent from Lancs and Redcar.  And I've already forked out for the rail fare!!!


And if there so few why weren't they contacted individually?


Surely there is a responsibility to hold a UK Championships in an Olympic event even if 2 people enter!  I don't fully understand the politics but if it's a funding matter then UK Athletics will just have to put their hands in their deep pockets.  Fuller rant when I know more of the facts!!


Writing this from Prague.  Trying to get back to UK (why I don't know, terrible place to live).  Easy part done.  Had hoped to get overnight train to Cologne but fully booked so an getting to Nuremburg by local trains (inc. 5 hour stopover 00:30 to 05:30 in an unpronounceable place with several z's in it)!  Will get to Brussels by lunchtime tomorrow.  Haven't yet managed to get a Eurostar booking so may have to continue to Calais by slow train, ferry and home sometime Wednesday.

Thanks for your support at 20k champs.


Kind regards,   STEVE ALLEN (Herts)

 
NATIONAL 50K R.I.P

FROM ARTHUR THOMSON


OK, but those of us who have planned our whole season on the basis of doing a 50km early in the season, with the appropriate training, feel entitled to a bit more explanation.  I for one will not want to do a 50km later this season because it will not fit in with plans for the rest of the season.  Just how many entries were expected, how many received, and would any financial loss be greater that that of any competitors or officials who had needed to pay for overnight accommodation or for travel cancellation?


Please can we see some justification and proposals for actions that will be taken to ensure that cancellation on these questionable grounds never happens again?  Is ANYBODY going to enter, and train for, next year’s 50km knowing it might be cancelled through no fault of their own?


Arthur Thomson
HON. CHAMPIONSHIP SECRETARY’S STATEMENT

Dear All,


Sadly we have had to cancel the National 50kms at Stockport on 25th April due to lack of entries. We are looking at the possibility of staging the event later in the year but this will depend on the support of the walkers. Apart from the War years this is the first time since 1930 that the event has not been held.


Regards,  Peter

EMAILS MIKE HINTON

Hello Dave,


Whilst training over the park this morning, I got chatting to a guy out running by the name of John Jones.  He said he was a Race Walker with Newham back in the seventies under Tommy Kent.  I was a member of Newham for a short time in the seventies but couldn’t recall him; does the name mean anything to you? He reckoned Newham had one of the best Junior teams in the country at the time, is that so?  He was training for the Marathon next weekend.


Regards MIKE.

Adds Hon. Ed.

Newham AC certainly had promising juniors....any readers remember John?   DA.

EMAILS CHRIS FLINT RE: THE 50K

I am surprised because a reasonable number of people at the Nat 20 km  said they had entered, including myself some while ago.   The news is yet another nail in the coffin of competitive racing at longer distances.  With no 100 miles this year (unless I am able to galvanise officials, etc for a possible 100 miles at Colchester on 7/8 August and this depends on a number of variables) and now no National 50 km things look depressing.  Yet, a little island called the Isle of Man has already over 850 entries for its 85 mile Parish Walk.  I know because its website told me so when I entered this morning!
No wonder the future inclusion of the 50 km distance in the Olympics is likely to be destined for the bin.  What would the 'greats' think of us?

 

Regards,

Chris.

 Adds.Hon.Ed.   The Parish Walk is the one event that throws statistics into disrepute.   The Race Walking Record's yearly table of appearances show many who race this event...but it's their one-and-only race walking appearance.  And of those 850 how many are only entered for the 1st, 2nd or 3rd permitted drop-out points?   Nothing wrong with that, as at least they're on the road...and who knows, might be interested in other events.   Might?     DA.

EMAILS LEN RUDDOCK

Re: the demise of this year’s Nat 50km.  It seems to shadow that of our marathon runners.

Dave Bedford on ‘The Re-union’ on Radio 4 reminded the listeners that the year that Paula Radcliffe broke the world women’s record at the London Marathon, she was also the winner of the marathon’s prize first British athlete which she was that year (men and women).

Bit of a year for my footie team that I run, as we’ve made the final to be played on 24th.

Keep it going!

Len

                                          FIXTURES

Mon 3 May

Herts (+ Open Vets) 3,000m 


Stevenage

12.30 pm





Pednor 5 Miles





Chesham


5 pm

Sun 9 May

Essex 3,000m Championship


Chelmsford

1.30 pm

Mon 10 May

SCUT & F League 2,000m



Lee Valley

7.20 pm

Tue 11 May

Vets AC 5 Miles





Battersea Park
7 pm

Sat 15 May

Essex 10,000m Championship


Ashtons Track
11.25 am

Sat 22 May

Enfield League One Hour



Lee Valley

12 noon (slow)


















1.30 pm (fast)

Mon 31 May

Inter-Counties Meeting




Bedford

Sun 6 Jun

SCVAC Championships



Ashford (Kent)

Tue 8 Jun

WTW 3,000 metres




Ashton Track

6.40 pm

Sat 12 Jun

Moulton/Enfield League 5 Miles


Moulton


2 pm





SEAA Championships




Crystal Palace

Sun 13 Jun

Alan Flear Meeting




Nuneaton

Wed 16 Jun

LBH/City Charities/Open 3,000m

Willesden Track
7.15 pm

Sat 19 Jun

LICC/Enfield League 5,000m


Ashtons Track
11.45 am

Sun 20 Jun

Final CG Trial + Small Nations Meeting
Bedford





BMAF Championships




Horwich

Tue 22 Jun

Vets AC 5 Miles Championship


Battersea Park
7 pm

Sat 26 Jun

Parish Walk (85 Miles)




Douglas


8 am

Sun 27 Jun

Post Office-in-Uniform 10K


York


1 pm

Sat 3 July

Ilford Allcomers 5K 500th Esx Lge Race Redbridge Cycle Track
   2.30 pm

ATHLETICS GIVING WOMEN 
PEACE OF MIND

Elizabeth Loughren of Birmingham University recruited more than 900 first-time marathon runners, aged between 18 and 72, for a survey – the findings of which have been presented at the British Psychological Society’s annual conference.  It found that 79% of men and 70% of women finishers planned to do another marathon.  Men were more likely to run for competitive reasons or in order to achieve a personal goal.  Women were likely to be driven by more psychological reasons such as improving their self esteem.  Men wanted to see how high they could place or to achieve a certain time. Women cited such reasons as improving their mood, losing weight or feeling at peace with the world.  But...every marathon runner was focused on crossing that finishing line after putting in 26.2 gruelling miles.  Over 36.000 runners now line-up for the annual Virgin London Marathon.

WRITES PAUL NIHILL MBE

As I write there are 3 British race walking Olympic medal winners still alive and, if ever we get any more, they will have never served the apprenticeship that we did.  For a start they won’t enjoy the thrill of racing on the highway from town-to-town. They will be shunted into small laps of a park or a quiet avenue.  They won’t know what it’s line to line-up with 200+ competitors, and they won’t know what it’s like to compete up to 50 times a year.  Need I go on?

Ken Matthews, Paul Nihill and Stan Vickers received no funding.  They made it on their own.  They mixed with the fast and the slow and most importantly they were very much part of the British athletics scene – not like today where our top walkers are virtually outcasts.

Although I have always regarded myself as a Croydon boy I was actually born in Colchester, Essex, which is Britain’s oldest recorded town.  World War II was declared on September 3rd 1939 and I was born 2 days later on Tuesday the 5th.  I remember nothing at all of the town of my birth.  My first memory was being in a Children’s Home in Writtle Wick, Chelmsford.

MAJOR SENIOR CHAMPIONSHIP CANCELLED

With just 9 men and 3 women entering the 2010 RWA National 50K Championship a decision has been taken to cancel this event – scheduled for April 25th at Stockton-on-Tees.  There really was no other course of action open to the organisers.  We’re sorry for local organiser KEN MUNRO – RWA Life Member and Centurion – who had secured a safe course and first rate changing facilities.  UK walking continues its downwards spiral.  Not all hope is lost....as it may be possible to rescue a 50K Championship if the provisional UK 100 Miles is staged later this year. When the 50K and 100 Miles joined forces in 2007 at Battersea Park, it was a successful marriage!

The RWA 50 Kilometres Championship was instituted in 1930 and a team championship incorporated in 1932 (3-to-score). In 1948 it was brought into line with other team championships and switched to a 4-scoring format.  The top team trophy was the HORLICK CUP with the NEVILLE CUP going to the individual victor.  From 1962 the MILAN TROPHY was keenly contested – going to the first team to close home its declared team of 8.  The trophy had been won by a British long distance team in Italy and was presented to the RWA by the B.A.A.B.  The first winners in 1962 (at Luton) were Belgrave Harriers who finished R. Middleton, R. Hall, G. Beecham, K. Bailey, D. Bartliff, J. Keown, J. Morris and B. Eglinton (who was 28th team finisher).  Messrs Middleton & Hall came 2nd and 3rd respectively in a race that was won by the reigning 50K Olympic champion DON THOMPSON (Met WC) in 4.27.26.  Belgrave got the Milan Trophy but it was SWC who took the team title (K. Mason, R. Green, P. Nihill, D. Vale).

The first championship was staged on July 12th in South Croydon, and was won by Tommy Green of Belgrave Harriers in 4.35.36.  Two years later he won an Olympic gold medal over 50K in 4.50.10 in Los Angeles winning by over 7 minutes.  Many great names of the past will be turning in their graves at the 2010 cancellation news!
APPEAL FROM GEOFF HUNWICKS

Dear Friends,


This is an urgent appeal as we are experiencing severe financial constraints earlier than expected after the end of the tourist season.  We have been doing well in helping 20 children and their families since towards the end of last year.  We thank the regular donors and those who sponsored children for their support and also urge those who we haven’t heard from for a while to come forward to assist us NOW!  If 100 people could just send an average of 50 pounds we would be able to see our way through the difficult summer months, helping the children continue with their development.  Please advise me as soon as possible of your donation and we would appreciate receiving it via Western Union money transfer as it is urgently required.


I look forward to hearing from you.


Geoff,  Hart House
EMAIL FROM NEW ZEALAND


Thanks Dave,


	Another enjoyable read.


	Last weekend the NZ Track & Field Championships were held in Christchurch.


	At these championships the Senior Men have a 3km Track Walk and 20km Road Walk.


	Michael Parker, (whom you may remember completed for Brighton & Hove for a few seasons), placed 3rd in both events in times of 13 mins 45 secs & 1hr 45 min 20 sec respectively.


	Not bad for a 56 year old...but not a good statement for the participation level & standard of race walking currently in this country.


	The winner’s time in the respective races were 12.30 & 82.20.


	Regards,  Ross Pilkington








ON THE GARAGE WALL


I received a 'phone call from No.529 Richard Vlotman (Brighton & Hove AC) who qualified at the 1974 Leicester-to-Skegness 100 Miles.    "I've still got my shoes from that race" stated the now Canadian-based Richard.   "Well you've certainly got good value from them" I responded.   Richard further explained, "I had them mounted on a plaque which is now on my garage wall".   So he remembers his big day every time he ventures into his garage.   Richard, who went sub-20 hours in his qualifying race, is coming over to London to attend the May 2011 Centenary Dinner at the House of Commons...indeed he was one of the first to book his 2 tickets.  Richard trains with regularity and will bring his kit hoping to take in a few races while here.   If you haven't yet booked your tickets for the Centenary Dinner, please do so with haste.    It's a sell out, but the quicker you book...the higher-up the wait list you'll be, and with a better chance of getting there on the big night.











